Town of East Kingston Conservation Commission opls” i,@

Minutes of Meeting November 9, 2020 via Zoom 2 A
The CC meeting was Called to Order at __ 5:01 PM q !

Members Present: Vicki Brown, and Dennis Quintal.
Member absent: Karen Quintal, Marilyn Bott & Peter Gilligan. Also attending were Gordon Powers of 26 North Road
and Julie Ostopchuk of 19 Rowell Road.

The Minutes from October 12, 2020 were reviewed and approved.

Correspondence:

1. NHPDIP Statement for the end of September Balance of $2,085.69. Interest received $0.24. NHPDIP
Statement for the end of October Balance of $2,085.79. Interest received $0.10. Also, and
Information Statement Package dated October 5, 2020 from PFM Asset Management LLC
Administrator of the NHPDIP.

2. Invoice received from NH Association of Conservation Commissions for Membership Dues $275.00.
All voted to pay from the CC Budget.

3. November/December Issue of the NHDES Environmental News.
4. CC Budget — For Powwow Treatment spent $$6,672.00. Balance remaining of $328.00. As 9-30-20.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Tilton Land extension & Subdivision is still being reviewed by the Planning Board. On Agenda for
Thursday November 19,

2. Vicki - Pollinator Pathways NH — no news.
3. Bank Restoration along the Powwow River. Dennis has been contacted by Wayne Morrill from Jones
& Beach. He will strive to finish the work and attend the meeting in December.

4. Vicki, Gordon and Dennis walked the Rail Road Lot on October 29% to look for Invasive species that
were mentioned in the Forest Management Plan from Charlie Moreno. Some were found and it looked
like they would be easy to dig up and remove. A work day will be planned for Spring 2021.
We scheduled another site walk for 11-19-20 at 8 AM. Meet at Tri C parking lot.

NEW BUSINESS:
1. Julie asked question about the Powwow Milfoil Treatment program. Vicki will send her information.

2. There was question about who maintains the Right of Way to the Powwow from Cove Road.
Dennis will need to question the Selectmen about that issue.

3. Vicki reminded about the Emerald Ash Borer Treatment of the tree at the Cemetery. Dennis has
sent a notice to the company to renew their proposal.

4. Gordon gave a summary of his attendance at the NHACC Annual Meeting. Information was
presented on Wetlands and Land Trusts.

5. Wildlife Habitat Map discussion.

Next meeting of the Conservation Commission is Scheduled for
December 14, 2020 at 5:00 PM

Respectfully submitted; Time Adjourned: __6:04_PM

Dennis G. Quintal
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